
              

 

All the News that Fits We Print 

                                                                     At the Bell   

President Aleia rang the bell at noon, and welcomed everyone to our meeting on 

a doubly momentous day…..  Veteran’s Day  and  11.11.11.  The Flag 

Salute was lead by Ken McHugh, followed by our singing of “God Bless 
America”, this week’s choice, coming from musical genius and cameraman,  

J.T. Martin. 

Sally Ewald presented our Thought for the Day, and it 
was a good one!  Because of the day, and in 
remembrance of all the Veterans of all wars, she read the iconic – and 
touching – poem, “In Flanders Fields”.  Sally and her guests have a 
special connection to that poem, a story that came out in pieces 
throughout the meeting.  For those who would like to read the poem by 
John McCrae, here’s a link to it, and the story of its author, from the  
“In Flanders Fields Museum” website: 

  http://www.inflandersfields.be/#gedicht 

 

 

    Visiting Rotarians and Guests    

Bud Daveiro introduced Visiting Rotarians  
Ed Smith, President Elect of the Russian River club, 
category Property Maintenance, and friend  
Terry Kelley, Executive Director of the Sebastopol 
Senior Center, from the Sebastopol Sunrise.   

The third visiting Rotarian was also David and Sally 
Ewald’s guest, so Sally fleshed out the introduction 
on Marcel Bauters, and his son-in-law, Wouter Tack 
(not yet a Rotarian), both from Gent (also spelled 
Ghent), Belgium.  Marcel has been a Rotarian for 38 

years.  He explained that in Gent, and throughout Europe, everyone truly 
remembers and honors all of the young men who died for our freedom.   
His father-in-law fought in the battle in Ypres, Belgium, which is about 80 
miles SW of Gent, and nearer to Dunkirk.  Before the war, it was a beautiful medieval town, and is the home of the  
“In Flanders Field Museum”.   
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Sally and Marcel were so enthusiastic in their telling the story that 
Sally forgot to introduce her other guest, husband David.   

Well, I guess under the circumstances, that was 
understandable…… 

 

 

 

Other guests were Dan 
Rasmus’ daughter, Jane; 
Mike Long’s father-in-law, 
Frank Dutra; Ken McHugh’s 

wife, Marilyn; and Troy 
McAdams’ father, Ken. 

 

 

Diana Rich introduced 
Katie Kasben, Events 
Coordinator at 
Copperfield’s, Sebastopol. 

 

 

 

                          Announcements   

Steve Prandini reminded everyone about the Club’s Annual Holiday 
Party, Saturday, December 10

th
, from  

5:30–8:30, at the lovely home of Pete and 
Pauline Pellini.  It’s a potluck, so please bring 
an appetizer or dessert.  (See attached flyer.)  

 

 

Foundation Moment”  

Mike Ferguson made 
a couple of Foundation 

“educational” 
announcements.  For 

anyone who is interested in researching 
their Foundation information, it is all 
available on the RI Foundation website.   
To do this, all you need to have is your 
Rotary ID number, which is located on the 
label of your “Rotarian” magazine every 
month.  It used to be that you had to go through your Foundation 
Chair to get any information, but you don’t need Mike for that at all!  
This was met with applause.  

Also, another way the Rotary Foundation has made giving more 
accessible to everyone is by creating payment plans.  You can set 
up a payment plan that works for you, so you can “painlessly” give a 
potentially larger gift than if you had to write a check for the whole 
amount all at once.  President Aleia can vouch for how well this 
works, as she is on the $20 a month plan, and it’s painless!  You can 
also check that out when you go to The Rotary Foundation site 
(TRF) at Rotary.org. 

 

  Future Programs   

November 18
th

 
Speaker: George Dutton 
Program: Dutton Family History 
Host: Kent Seegmiller 

November 25th—DARK 

December 2
nd

 
Speaker: Susan Hirshfield, PhD 
Program: Living With Vision Loss 
Host: Tom Farrell 

December 9
th

 
Speaker: Analy H.S. Choir 
Program: Holiday Christmas Program 
Host: Keller McDonald 

December 16
th

 
Speaker: Lillian Judd 
Program: From Nightmare to Freedom—

Healing after the Holocaust 
Host: Dennis Judd 

December 23rd, December 30th—DARK 

January 6
th

, 2012 
Speaker: Maureen Merrill 
Program: District Governor’s Visit 
Host: Linda Sinkay 

  Future Events   
HAPPY HOUR AT GTO’s Seafood House 

(3
rd

 Friday of the Month), 234 South Main, Seb. 
Friday, November 18

th
 at 5:30 p.m. 

Holiday Party is December 10h 

          5:30 to 8:30           

Location: Pauline Pellini’s Home   

Crab Feed is February 11th, 2012 

Sebastopol Holy Ghost Hall  

  Miscellany   

NEXT Board Meeting (3
rd

 Wednesdays) 
Location: Mike Long Office, 7724 Healdsburg Ave, Seb. 
Date/Time: Wednesday November 16

th
, 5:30 p.m. 

   Web Site for Make-Up Locations 
www.rotary5130.org/meeting_locations.shtml 

MAKEUP NOTIFICATIONS – Send to JOHN 
BLASCO at jcblasco@comcast.net 

On-line Make-Ups:  www.RotaryEClubOne.org 

Interact Make-Ups 
Analy High: 12:35 Wed. In the Choir Room 
Brook Haven: 12:40, 1

st
 & 3

rd
 Thurs., Rm. 4 

 (Check-in @ Front Office first) 
Hillcrest: 12:20, Every 3

rd
 Tues., Rm. 6 

CALL AHEAD TO CONFIRM MEETINGS 

Appleknocker Archive 
www.sebastopolrotary.org  then  Click on Bulletin 

Sebastopol Rotary Carpool Website 

http://budurl.com/f8mk 

mailto:jcblasco@comcast.net
http://www.sebastopolrotary.org/
http://budurl.com/f8mk


 

 

Mike also reminded everyone to buy your Foundation Raffle tickets.  The drawing will be held on November 30
th
, and the 

potential grand prize is an iPad!  The Trip to Bangkok raffle, drawing will also be held on November 30
th
.    

Mike thanked everyone again for being so generous with your time and treasure to support the Rotary Foundation.   
As announced by DG Maureen at last month’s meeting, we have met and exceeded our goals for the first quarter, but we 
can’t stop now, because there are 3 more quarters to go! 

Other Announcements 

Bob Rogers called a World Community Service committee meeting after today’s meeting. 

Frank Mayhew announced that Palm Drive Hospital is interviewing Marin General for a possible alliance of the two 
hospitals.  To get more information, or to come to the public hearing, it will be held next Thursday (November 17

th
),  

at 6:00 pm, at The Community Church Memorial Hall, where our regular Rotary meetings are held. 

 

 

 

  Recognition…and…FINEs   

 

Birthdays: 

Steve Beck, October 20
th
 - Steve took a trip to Sedona, Arizona, where he went 

hiking, saw the Grand Canyon, Flagstaff, and sampled local wines.   
Sounds pretty good for $5! 

David Schreibman, November 8
th
 – Got birthday wishes through his Facebook 

page, and had lunch with his mother and dinner with his family.  $5 

Dan Rasmus, November 10
th
 – had dinner with Fran, but also spent time in the 

Midwest.  (Huh?) $5 

 

 

Anniversaries: 

David and Nan Still, November 4
th
 – They celebrated their 39

th
 by taking the 

train (and bus) trip to Fresno to visit with their daughter.  David said the train 
was wonderful – clean, on time, and a restful way to take a trip!  $5 

Bob and Julie Cugini celebrated their 23
rd

 anniversary on November 5
th
 with 

a fun and delicious day in San Francisco.  $5 

Other Special Recognition: 

Bob Cary was recognized for the trip he and Brad Benedetti took to Canada 
on their motorcycles.  President Aleia acknowledged that they had already talked about the trip, but 
she really likes the photographs, so she wanted to show them again!  Besides, $15 is a bargain for 5,000 miles on a bike! 

 

  



Veterans Day Recognition – 
Sebastopol Rotary Veterans 

President Aleia did a fabulous job of 
obtaining photos of members of the club 
when they were in their service to the 
country, and she went through them in no 
particular order.  It was fun to see what 
y’all looked like in uniform!  All kidding 
aside, thank you all for your service, and 
loyalty to our country!  

 

 

Denny Gaya, US Navy Quartermaster 2, Submarine Service, 1967-70 

 

Rick Wilson, Army Security Agency, Tuslog 
Detachment 4, Specialist 4, Sinop, Turkey, 1973-75 

Hal Pellini, US Army, Anti-Aircraft and Coast Artillery, 
Aleutian Islands, 1942-45 

Ron Puccinelli, US Air Force, 1970-74 

 

Norm Stupfel, US Army, 1956-58 

Bud Daveiro, US Army, Korea, 1958-64 

 

Bob Rogers, US Naval Reserve, Active 1962 and 1968, total 15 years 

 

Ken McHugh, US Army, Korea, 10 months, front line 180 days, 2
nd

 Infantry 
Division 23

rd
 Infantry Regiment, February 1951 to Nov 1952; promoted to Sgt-First-Class February 

1952 

Jim Pacatte, US Army, 1961-64 

Tom Dilley, US Army, January 1962-64 

 

David Pittman, US Air Force, 1964-68 

 

Chris O’Neill, US Marine Corps, 1975-79 

 

 

Mel Davis, US Army, Combat Engineer, Corporal, Army of 

Occupation, Germany, 1953-55 

 

Steve Prandini, US Army 1967-69 Vietnam, Commissioned as 2
nd

 
Lieutenant 1968, discharged 1969 as a 1

st
 Lt. with Bronze Star for 

Meritorious Conduct 

  



Mike Ferguson, US Coast 
Guard, 1965-69, Boatswain’s 
mate, Assault Coxswain, 
Vietnam 

Bob Boyd, US Navy, 1965-68 

 

Frank Mayhew, US Marine 
Corps, 1956,  

Bob Cary, US Navy, David 
Seabee, 1969-73, Vietnam 

 

David Ewald, US Air Force, 

1957-60 

Dave Madsen, US Army, 1967-68 

Troy McAdams’ father, Ken 

Mark Fink’s nephew, Christopher Statzer, currently stationed in 
Hawaii 

President Aleia showed a photograph of her Grandfather,  
Harry Randolph, leaving in 1915 for WWI in France. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Don’t Forget the Raffle !   

We almost did, but Troy McAdams is glad we didn’t.  No jackpot, but took home a nice bottle of wine. 

  



                                                                 PROGRAM   

Our speaker today, Ezbon Jen, was introduced by Bob Boyd, who has known him for 
many years.  With an introduction that fills 2 pages (really!), Dr. Jen has had an 
incredibly diverse life – one in which his service to others has been the driving force 
behind everything he has done.  Here’s the “digest”: 

Ezbon Jen is a 3
rd

 generation health professional in his family.  His grandfather came 
to California right after the Gold Rush to provide health care for Chinese miners and 
railroad workers.  Ezbon was born by the light of a flashlight in Hong Kong during 
WWII.  After the war, America invited Asians who had been U.S. citizens to repatriate, 
and his family came to California in 1946.  He received his Masters of Biology from 
Pacific Union College, his Masters of Education from USC, and his Masters in Public 
Health and later his Doctorate in Public Health from Loma Linda University.  Upon 
completion of his Doctorate, he was appointed to a full time faculty position in the 
School of Public Health at Loma Linda for 7 years. 

Later, Ezbon realized he wanted to concentrate on providing public health services to 
the rural counties of Northern California, where he spent 7 years in Humboldt, Del Norte, Tuolumne, and Lake Counties, 
as public health education director and county health administrator.  He returned to the academic world, serving as Health 
and Human Services Director at Mendocino College, and for the last 19 years, he has been the Dean of Instruction, 
Health Sciences, at SRJC.  He is also a Rotarian, a member of the Santa Rosa Sunrise Club for 13 years, currently 
serving as the director of Service Programs…. of course!  (Not bad for a guy who “just” wanted to be a Marine Biologist!).  
Ezbon now begins: 

After completing his Master in Biology, Ezbon was drafted and inducted 
through Fort Sam Houston in San Antonio.  He commented about how 
much he appreciated the “draft” system in the U.S.  because it is so 
egalitarian – everybody has to serve in some way.  He was assigned to the 
6/31 Battalion of the 9

th
 Infantry Division in Vietnam (the same unit that 

Forrest Gump was in), where he 
served as a combat field medical 
corpsman, and was awarded the 
Combat Medical Badge and Bronze 
Star.  He was later assigned to the 
Brigade Surgeon’s office in Tran An, 
and later to the Education Office in 
Long Bihn.  He served a total of 13½ 
months in Vietnam.  

Ezbon kept a journal while in 
Vietnam, keeping track of the things that 
happened to and around him, and documenting 
through words and photos his experience in 
Vietnam.  He witnessed the dropping of Agent Orange, and felt the ambivalence of the evil 
results it brought to some, while saving other’s lives. 

He showed many slides from his time in Vietnam, and many were 
photos of children.  He noted that usually, when you saw women 
and children out and about, it was safe.  You always wanted to 
have candy with you, to give to the kids.  When he was assigned 
to a unit, he would also spend time working on the health needs of 
the villagers.  One photo showed a dry rice field, and he pointed 
out that the shallow levies around the fields provided visual shelter 
from the enemy, wet or dry, so they were frequently where 
soldiers would sleep.  He showed a photo of the “Tiger Scout” 
from his unit.  This was a Vietnamese soldier that each unit would 

have.  Of the 26 men in his unit, he was 25, the second oldest. 

One night, they were ordered to set up a base camp, but somehow they knew they would be 
hit that night, and sure enough, they were.  When the enemy would shoot missiles or 
grenades, members of his unit would have to run out and try to cover up the holes they 
made, so the holes couldn’t be used at targeting assistance for more shelling. 



While his unit was stationed at Dong Tang, they 
were visited by Bob Hope’s show, and he had a 
photo of Bob with Connie Stevens and the 
current Miss World.  He spent some time 
patrolling on a Swift Boat on the Saigon River, 
spent time vaccinating children at an orphanage 
that housed 2300 kids, got to fly in helicopters to 
go to field hospitals, where they would triage the 
wounded.  Their goal was to keep them alive for 
10 minutes, because if you heard the helicopters 
arriving at 8 or 9 minutes, you knew that they would probably make it to the Medivac 
hospital.  Most of the wounded who made it to the Medivac hospital could be saved if they 
were there within 20 minutes. 

When Ezbon arrived in Vietnam, he weighed 173 pounds.  When he left to come 
home, he weighed only 140 pounds.  He also became a vegetarian while he was 

there.  He spoke with village elders, who told him about 
the importance of the water buffalo.  A farmer told him, “If 
you die, the family mourns, but if the buffalo is killed, the 
family starves”. 

Ezbon was fortunate to have had such a variety of 
experiences in Vietnam, and commented about how glad 
he is that the returning Veterans of today are being treated 
well.  When he was in graduate school after returning, he 
would get questions about “how many women and children 
did you kill”, and other mean-spirited things… so he is 
thankful that today’s retuning soldiers don’t have to face 
such things. 

At the end of his talk, Ezbon quoted one line from a poem 
he wrote, but didn’t have time to read the whole poem.  
Here it is, entitled “For This is War” 

I see children not in school,  
find their laughter 
not too soothing. 
 
I treat their wounds, 
but can’t stay to teach— 
for this is war. 
 
A grateful orphan boy 
takes my hand 
as if he’s my son— 
holds it as we walk the road. 
I need to look more into his face, 
but must look for enemies instead— 
for this is war. 
 
I shake my hand 
from his vice-like grip, 
trying to give an adequate good-bye. 
I can’t be his father, 
not even his brother. 
I’m only a friend 
for a few short steps— 

for this is war. 

  The Closing Bell   

President Aleia thanked Dr. Ezbon Jen for his talk and awarded him our club’s gift to Polio Plus in his name.  She then 
rang the bell and wished all a great weekend. 



  After the Bell   

Many thanks to our speaker, Dr. Ezbon Jen for permission to include some of his great photographs and writing. 

Thanks also to our able Photo Shooter, J.C. Martin and especially our Scribe, Barbara Beedon, who – despite 
considerable distractions – labored to “O-Dark-Thirty” in the morning to supply “–Ed.” with words for his word processor.  
(We understand that Barbara has been doing active research in various medical products and treatments—while 
contemplating recipes for Special Cat Stew.  –Ed.)  Thank you both for your excellent contributions to the AppleKnocker.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The ABC’s of Rotary 
(Taken from “The ABCs of Rotary”, a Rotary International publication originally prepared by  

Dr. Cliff Dochterman who was RI President in 1992-93) 

#74:  Paul Harris Fellows 

Undoubtedly, the most important step to promote voluntary giving to The Rotary Foundation occurred in 1957, when 

the idea of Paul Harris Fellow Recognition was first proposed.  Although the concept of making US$1,000 gifts to the 

Foundation was slow in developing, by the early 1970s it began to gain popularity.  The distinctive Paul Harris Fellow 

medallion, lapel pin, and attractive certificate have become highly respected symbols of a substantial financial 

commitment to The Rotary Foundation by Rotarians and friends around the world.  By 2002, some 813,000 Paul 

Harris Fellows had been added to the rolls of The Rotary Foundation. 

The companion to the Paul Harris Fellow is the Rotary Foundation Sustaining Member, which is the recognition 

presented to an individual who has given, or in whose honor a gift is made, a contribution of $100, with the stated 

intention of making additional contributions until $1,000 is reached.  At that time, the Sustaining Member becomes a 

Paul Harris Fellow. 

A special recognition pin is given to Paul Harris Fellows who make additional gifts of $1,000 to the foundation.  The 

distinctive gold pin includes a blue stone to represent each $1,000 contribution — from $2,000 to $6,000.  Red stone 

pins signify gifts of $7,000 to $9,000.  Paul Harris Fellow Recognition provides a very important incentive for the 

continuing support needed to underwrite the many programs of The Rotary Foundation that build goodwill and 

understanding in the world. 

 

 

 

  



Contact Steve Prandini at Steven.Prandini@cbnorcal.com for information or questions about the event… 
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50 Years Ago – Apple Knocker for November 10
th

, 1961 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


